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February 2009

Club Registration

· Early Registration deadline is January 31st.  Remember to remind your families to register online now.  You can check how many of your players are registered for the spring 2009 season by logging in to the team section of the MYS website (where you typically place your field requests and view your permits).

· Financial Assistance:  Reminder that MYS does provide Need-Based Financial Assistance.  Please direct your families to http://www.mcleansoccer.org/page/show/38786-financial-aid for more information.

· Club Annual Meeting:  Scheduled for March 18th at McLean HS.

League Info
· By now, you should have heard from your league Club Rep regarding spring 2009 requirements and deadlines.  Remember to direct any league questions to your club rep (see list below).    Coaches, managers and families should NOT be contacting the leagues directly.

ODSL teams
· Frances reminds you that the deadline to submit your team application is February 7th. Please email her when you have completed your application.

Game Dates
· All 3 travel leagues are scheduled to begin league games on the weekend of April 4-5.

Team Info

Roster Changes
· Please direct any questions about player adds, releases or transfers to the McLean Registrar at McLeanFC@att.net
Field Requests
· Spring Preseason begins February 28th.  An email regarding placing requests for the spring preseason will be sent to all coaches and managers listed in the MYS database in late January / early February.

Special Events and Opportunities

State Cup
· U12 - 14:  February 21, 2009 - Applications Out; March 20, 2009  - Applications Due no later than 4:00 PM at the VYSA State Office.  Feel free to contact TravelAdmin@mcleansoccer.org with any questions about State Cup.

US Club Soccer
· If any teams are interested in joining US Club Soccer (another youth arm of the US Soccer Federation), please contact TravelAdmin@mcleansoccer.org.  US Club Soccer sponsors tournaments and a National Championships series.

Manager Support

· Please remember to contact your Club Rep or the MYS / MPS Travel Administrator with any questions.  We realize that the job of being a travel soccer manager is quite extensive and we are here to support you.  

· Remember to ask your new players if they have ever lived outside the US.  This is a frequently forgotten question that has significant impact on the player and their status.

· If you are participating in State Cup, please remember to ask your players if they have been rostered for a team in the State Cup competition (in any other state or any other age group) any time during the 2008-2009 season.  Also, remember to check to see if any of your players received a red card in their final State Cup match last season.

Club Reps
· A special thank you goes out to our hardworking league Club Reps!

· NCSL – Maureen Dalbec - mdalbec@gmail.com 
· WAGS – Felicia Evans - felicia.evans@cox.net 
· ODSL – Frances Wilson - frances.wilson@wachovia.com 
Fall/Winter 2008 (10/5/08) 

Uniforms 

McLean Youth Soccer Travel Uniform:  as many of you know, the current MYS travel uniform has been discontinued by Adidas.  All teams will be purchasing new uniforms in the summer of 2009 for the 2009-2010 season.  IF your team anticipates a need for any replacement pieces before next summer, please email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org  with the following information BY this Friday, October 10th:

· Team name
· Uniform piece (s) - i.e. jersey or short
· Color - white or green
· Size (s)
· Quantity that you anticipate you will need.
 **  There is no requirement to purchase these pieces.  The totals will be given to PJs so that they can build an in-store inventory before the uniform is no longer available.
Tournament – Richmond Kickers
The Richmond Kickers are hosting an invitational tournament, and are specifically requesting the participation from MPS teams.  This late winter tournament is HIGHLY recommended by the Technical Staff.  http://www.richmondkickers.com/tournaments/KickersClubInviational/index_E.html 

Reminders from MYS Fields
· Print your permits and bring with you to the field.  Please make a copy and give to the coach to put in his ball bag.  Field monitors may be checking at any time.
· When you are the home team, please remember to check your field at least 45 minutes prior to game time and call 703-906-3555 if there are any questions or concerns (i.e. missing flags)
Team Behavior/Conduct
Remember that all travel teams must report any yellow or red cards received in league games to your Club Rep and TravelAdmin@mcleansoccer.org Coaches, Players, Parents, and Spectators must understand that we live in an imperfect world, and the field play will often be viewed differently by opposing players, parents, coaches and team officials.  However, judgments by the referee and their assistants must be respected and unquestioned except in the case of misapplication of the Laws of the Game.  And in that event, there are specific and appropriate actions that should be taken.
 
· It is never appropriate for coaches, players, parents, or spectators to talk back to, yell at, or confront the referee or their assistants.  Not during the game or after the game.  Coaches who have questions or concerns should hold their questions to the end and work with their TSL to address these with the referee.
· MYS takes coach, player, and parent misconduct very seriously, and will not hesitate to issue their own sanctions against those who violate the MYS and the respective league code of conduct (signed by coaches, players, and parents.)
College Night
McLean Youth Soccer will host its annual College Advisory Program Seminar on October 22nd at 7:00 pm at the McLean High School Cafeteria.  All players and parents are welcome to attend. Highly recommended for U15 and older!  More information and details will be posted on MYS website soon - or email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org 
Winter BallMasters
More information about this popular program will be offered within the next week!  Stay tuned!
 
Winter Practice Field Requests
Stay tuned for an email from MYS Fields about how to place your request for winter outdoor practice fields.  Field requests will be due in late October.
MYS/MPS Training
If there are no raindates needed, the last scheduled date of Monday MYS travel training is Monday, November 3rd  The last scheduled date of Wednesday MPS training is Wednesday, October 29.
 
As always, please remember to feel free to contact the club volunteers (Club Reps, Administrators, etc) with ANY questions!  We are here to help and support you!  Thank you for helping your coaches and teams!
 

Fall 2008 (8/25/08)

 
Here are some reminders and notes to help you help your teams!  Please never hesitate to call upon the network of MYS volunteers to help with any question or concern you may have.
Upcoming Deadlines

State Cup Freeze Date

· September 11, 12:01 am.  Any additions or changes must be turned in by September 8th.
Player Additions (Adds)

· Players who have not been rostered to another travel team this seasonal year (August 1, 2008 - July 31, 2009) may be added at ANY time during the season.
 

Player Release / Transfer

· In order for a player to be transferred from one travel team to another, that player needs to be RELEASED from their first team before September 6th (therefore, paperwork turned in before September 2nd) 
Team Notebooks
 
Here is a list of 'must-haves' for your team notebook:
1) Original approved roster (s)
2) Copies of the roster (s) - NEVER give out the original!
3) Contact roster for your team
4) Player passes (after approval, these should be separated at the perforation, and can be slipped into protective sleeves.  ** State Cup teams - all passes MUST be laminated.
5) Medical release forms for each player
6) Code of conduct as required by league
7) Game Cards, TSL forms and badge, STAR cards, Sit-out cards, etc.  (as required by league).
Home Team Responsibilities for League games

(Please note that these may vary from league to league - please make sure to review your league rules and procedures):
 
· Call / Email opponents 72 hours prior to game time to clarify field and review uniform colors
· Check home field at least 1 hour prior to game time to ensure that field is lined, goals are set up and flags are in place.  If there are any problems, call 703-906-3555. 
· Bring Game Report Card (with home team roster completed - - recommend using self-stick, preprinted labels). This is not something done in ODSL and the self-stick labels are now required in NCSL
· Bring Team Notebook with paperwork as described above.
· Notify opponents if fields are closed (email mysfields@att.net and check www.mcleansoccer.org for updates)
· Call / Email Scorekeeper as required by league.
· Report Ejections to Club Rep and Travel Admin.
 
Overview of Team Manager Responsibilities

The team manager (or the other designated team volunteers) acts as a liaison with many organizations. Are you overwhelmed yet?  Please check out the MYS website manager's resources page - http://www.mcleansoccer.org/page/show/38787 .  There is a great document by Maureen Dalbec about how you can delegate responsibility and have other parents volunteer to help support your team!  Click here for more information http://www.mcleansoccer.org/page/show/41996.  

VYSA

· Register team; obtain player passes; State Cup application; etc.
Club (MYS)

· Reserve fields and keep fields clean

· Keep track of cautions and ejections.  Report to Club Rep and Travel Committee

· Include team name, number, player or coach name.
· Remember to use Sit out form to confirm that sit out was served at the next game.  
· Make a copy before mailing to the league!
League

· Make sure contact info is correct, submit forms on time, game responsibilities (see below), etc
More Questions?  
Managers, coaches, parents and other family members should NOT contact the league nor state administrators directly.  MYS provides a staff to support you and assist you.     
VYSA and League Questions
· Questions about registration, rosters, tournament participation, guest players, players from other states, player passes?  Please contact your Club Rep first, and then your Registrar.

· Questions about game schedules, referees, game scores, procedures  - please contact your Club Rep (as noted belolw)

· NCSL Club Rep - mdalbec@gmail.com 
· WAGS Club Rep - Felicia.evans@cox.net  and joehollenberg@msn.com 
· ODSL Club Rep - frances.wilson@wachovia.com 
· NCSL / WAGS / ODSL Registrar - mcleanfc@att.net 
MYS Club Related Questions

· Questions about MYS player registration - contact Eileen Hopkins at admin@mcleansoccer.org 
· Questions about field use, permits, operations – contact fields@mcleansoccer.org 
· Questions or concerns about coaches, AGDs, training, club logistics - contact traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org 
  
Fall Preseason 2008 (7/14/08)
This email is being sent to all MYS and MPS travel team managers in the MYS database.  If you are no longer manager of your team, please email us so we can update the database. 
 

Please forward this to the current team manager and ask them to contact us so we can update the database.
 

Thank you so much for volunteering to help your teams!  In the busy preseason, we thought it would be helpful to send out some reminders and information.  Please don't hesitate to email with any questions!
Upcoming Deadlines
Field Practice Requests
· Reminders have already been sent to all coaches and managers for field requests during August 2008 (pre-season).  The deadline for submitting requests is July 18.  If you did not receive the email, please contact fields@mcleansoccer.org. 
MYS Registration
· Individual families need to register on MYS website. The early bird discount expires on July 15th. 

VYSA Registration
· Club reps will send emails with deadlines for team registration packets (rosters and player passes) shortly. 

Tournament Deadlines
· Deadlines for August and September tournaments are rapidly approaching.  If you want some information about opportunities, please email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org.
 
State Cup Applications
· Please review State Cup page of VYSA website for details and deadlines since calendar is currently being updated. 

Important Information
Team Contact Information
PLEASE check the MYS website to make sure that your team's contact information is correct and up-to-date.  
· Visit www.mcleansoccer.org 
· Click on "TRAVEL" in the top menu 

· Click on "Teams and Tryouts" on left-hand side 

· Click on list of teams and select age group to view teams. 

· Click on team to view contacts. 

· Distribution lists used by MYS administrators, fields, club reps, etc. are based on the information listed here.  
· Please make sure to check your team's listed league and website links, etc. 

· If you need to make any changes, please by log in to the MYS database. 

VYSA Registration Notes
· Remember - - all VYSA rosters and player passes are generated through the VYSA database. 

· Managers, coaches and assistant coaches must complete KidSafe form online BEFORE a team can register. 

· Review list of information and materials you should collect from all players (see Team Managers' Page of MYS website - http://www.mcleansoccer.org/page/show/38787 ) 

· Go to www.VYSA.com 
· Click on Registration in top menu 

· Click on 2008-2008 Travel Team Registration on Left Menu 

· Follow directions to register your team. 

· Once you register your team, you can log in at any time to make updates and additions to your roster. 
· Helpful Hint:  You can enter players by team (see button at bottom of page) or you can click "players" in upper left menu.  Then choose button to add players by team or by name and DOB.  Most data will autopopulate.  Review and add responses as needed. 

MYS Registration
· As a manager, you can keep track of how many of your rostered players have completed their MYS registration. 

· Visit www.mcleansoccer.org 
· Click on Login on Left Menu 

· Click on "Team Login" 

· Once you have logged in, click on "Team Roster". 

Uniform Ordering
· A very limited number of MYS "United" jersey kits are still available through PJ's in Falls Church. 

· If you have any questions about uniforms, please email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org 

Resources
· Remember to use the resources on the CLUB, LEAGUE and STATE ASSOCIATION websites for more information. 

· Do not hesitate to contact traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org with any questions.  We are here to support our travel managers! 

Communications
As team manager, one of your primary responsibilities is to facilitate communications, and to act as a liason.
· Communicate with your Team:  It is highly recommended to send a weekly email with updates (practices, games, directions, etc) 

· Communicate with your Coach:  If possible, email your coaches once a week to touch base about practices, tournaments, league plans, etc.  Since coaches are very busy, it is best to limit conversations by phone or on-field conversations.  
· Communicate with your Club:  If you have questions or concerns, email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org. You can also contact your AGD or Travel director for additional support as appropriate. 
Coach Fees
Reminder:  the coaches are now paid their coaching fees through MYS.
· In order to protect the integrity of the new systems we have put in place, please be aware of the following club policies: 

         Coaches are NOT allowed to charge their teams for extra training or participation in other extra-curricular activities unless explicitly approved in writing from the AGD, TD and Travel Director.
         Coaches are NOT allowed to pay any third parties or individuals directly (aka out of their own pocket) for delivery of any coaching or training services.
         Coaches are NOT allowed to schedule or hold practices (of any sort) without a permit (this includes switching with other teams, grabbing a "corner of the field", etc) - there is no longer a walk-on policy for MYS members - this is due to the recent increase support from CRS and FCPA to police all fields and kick off any individuals without a permit and compare who is on the field with what we have put into the field schedule.  Always contact fields@mcleansoccer.org  if they need practice times.  
         In addition, going forward, teams and coaches will be held more accountable for releasing fields when not used and/or when using fields without a permit.  If the policy is not followed certain field privileges may be suspended or revoked and other actions may be taken.
         All Coaches, Assistant Coaches, and Trainers - must be registered with VYSA as a McLean Coach, fill out a Kid-Safe and sign a "contract" with MYS.  If the coach is a volunteer, please be sure that they select this as their volunteer position in the MYS On-Line Registration System.  There can be NO EXCEPTIONS to this policy except if a guest coach is under the direct supervision of the team coach and ONLY with the prior written approval of the AGD and Technical Director.
 

Closing Remarks

Remember -  we are here to assist you with any questions you may have.  Never hesitate to contact us with any questions (email preferred!)
Thanks again for supporting your team!

Melissa Riemer
MYS / MPS Travel Administrator
703-906-3555 (cell)
Spring ’08 End of Season (5/21/08)
End of Season Information for Managers & Getting Ready for Next Year

Coach Evaluations

· Within the next week, all players on MPS or professionally coached travel teams will receive an email regarding coach evaluations.  Please encourage your families to complete these evaluations.  MYS needs your feedback!  These are critical for our travel directors to get a better understanding of the coaching staff, technical aspects of the program, and how well we are meeting the needs of your son and/or daughter.  This feedback will be used as part of our coach development process to ensure that MYS finds, develops and maintains the best coaches for our kids.  Please remember that the evaluations are completely anonymous.

Team Tryouts


Fields 

· By now, most teams have designated which practices are 'tryouts' in the MYS program.  If you have not done so, or have any questions about fields for team tryouts, please email fields@mcleansoccer.org.  Please remember login into the team page and post any information and/or details about your tryouts for interested families.  This is an opportunity to tell players what they need to bring and if you want them to pre-register.

Planning Tips 

· Check your listing.  At this time, the program lists all teams by their current age group.  You may want to add text in your listing to clarify your age group (i.e. "rising U-14" or "birthdates:  8/1/93 - 7/31/94". 

· Contact Info. If possible, provide pre-registration contact information in your team information to encourage interested players to pre-register and assign a number of possible.  This also helps in developing a contact list should there be any last minute changes in tryouts. 

· Day of Tryouts:  Remember a sign in sheet and a way to provide numbers to all players.  Some teams encourage players to use a jersey or warm-up with a number on it.  Others ask all players to wear a white / gray t-shirt that can be written on, and write on the player's tryout number.  Large stickers also work.   

· After the Tryouts:  Remember to check any vacation plans with rostered players to collect signatures before folks may head out of town 

· Newspaper Contacts for Tryouts (Deadlines:  Submit by Friday of the previous week):  

· Connection (Sports Roundup Column) 

· Rich Sanders - RICHSAND8@aol.com
  

· Gazette (Sports Briefs Column) 

· Dave Facinoli - sports@acnpapers.com 

· Times (Tryouts and Announcements) 

· Jason Mackey - jmackey@timespapers.com 

· Dave Buschenfeldt - dbuschenfeldt@timespapers.com 


Team/Player Registration for 2008-2009 Season

· Reminder. As you begin to plan for the fall 2008 registration process - - all teams start with a 'clean slate'.  No need to do transfers or releases. 

· After tryouts are completed, as you begin to work on paperwork for the new roster, please remember to collect the following:
· Old player pass (don't give these to the families - - you will need them for registration!) or original proof of date of birth. 

· Signature in BLACK ink on new player pass (full first and last name - no middle names, nicknames nor initials) 

· Picture - 1 inch x 1 inch (approximately size of postage stamp) 

· Basic info on all players - street address, contact information. 
If a player lives in Maryland, please check with your club rep or registrar for special paperwork required. 

· If a player was born outside of the US or lived outside of the US, please read through International Clearance / Waiver information or ask your club rep or registrar for details.   

· Medical release forms (not necessary for VYSA registration, but it's a good time to take care of it!)  

· ODSL - Signature on Code of Conduct form       
· Generally, online registration system will open early to mid-July.  Registration will begin in early August. 

· Please remember to update the team information, including coach and manager contact information, on the MYS website.  The club uses this database to communicate vital information such as registration and field request deadlines.  If you have any questions about updating the team information on the website, please email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org 


League information

 

· Please remember to contact your league's club rep to identify intent to return/register for league in the fall.  Each club rep will need this information in the next few weeks to have MYS cut the check for your team's league and VYSA fees. 

Summer Fields

· Information about allocation policy for summer season will be distributed to all travel teams shortly. 


Club Fees


· Over the past two weeks, information about the new club registration procedure and fees was distributed to all MYS members.  For more information, please visit http://www.mcleansoccer.org/page/show/42346.   

· If you have any further questions, please feel free to email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org 


MYS Website

· MYS encourages teams to develop their own webpage on the MYS website.  Please visit http://www.mcleansoccer.org/page/show/39919  for details. 

· Once you have set up your website, please remember to log in to your team page (where you place your regular season field requests and edit your tryout listing) to include your webpage address on your team page. Please make sure to only use the "www. " format - do NOT include the http:// in front of your URL.  
· For more resources for MYS / MPS Managers, please visit http://www.mcleansoccer.org/page/show/38787 


MYS / MPS Training Notes

· From the Technical Director:  "Ballmasters is coming this Winter - stay tuned! 

· This Wednesday, May 22nd, is the final MPS training session of the season. 

Spring 2008 – New Season Update (4/01/08)

Welcome to the start of the Travel season - make sure you are prepared

Calendar - Upcoming Dates and Deadlines

· April 2:  MPS Training Begins (see schedule below) 

· April 2:   NCSL New Manager's Meeting 
· April 3:  Player Release deadline (for players wanting to transfer) 
· Weekend of April 5-6:  NCSL / WAGS games begin 

· April 10:  State Cup Roster Freeze  
Important Information and Reminders

Practices 

In case of inclement weather or concerns about field conditions, please remember to check the MYS Hotline (703-761-1601) and/ or Field Status (
· 
        http://mcleansoccer.org/fieldstatus" \t "_blank" 
mcleansoccer.org/fieldstatus
) page of the MYS website.  If needed, these will be updated by 3:00 pm
· Please help to protect our fields.  Review the field diagram on the Field Status page and the Coach's Code of Responsibility.  This will provide more information about how you can help us take care of our field and avoid unnecessary damage. 
· Print Your Permits!  Please remember to bring these to EVERY practice.  Make two copies or more - give one to your coach, and keep one in your car!  There are county field monitors who are trying to limit the walk-on use of fields and will be checking permits as necessary.
MPS TEAMS:  MPS Training begins this week.  Please review schedule at the bottom of the main MPS page - 
· 
        http://mcleanpremiersoccer.com/" \t "_blank" 
mcleanpremiersoccer.com
 
· Please remind all of your families that no dogs are allowed at school fields or county fields.  To avoi d leaving their beloved pets in the car on very hot days this spring, please remind them to leave them at home. 

Games 

· Weekly Responsibilities
· Away games - bring team notebook with original roster, player passes, medical releases, stick on roster (as league requires).  Provide TSL per league rules
Rainouts - please remember that the HOME team is responsible for checking the Field Status page on game day, and must notify their opponents when their game field has been closed.  MYS Fields will notify the league and NCSL and WAGS will reschedule accordingly.  ODSL teams should email 
· 
        mailto:MYSFields@att.net" \t "_blank" 
MYSFields@att.net
 to work on rescheduling games - You have 72 hours to reschedule the game at a mutually agreeable time with your opponent before the league re-schedules the game. 
Help Wanted 

McLean Day Volunteers - McLean Day is May 17th and MYS is looking for volunteers to help with our "Dribble, Pass, and Score" activity.  If any players or teams need community service hours, please have them contact Maureen Dalbec at 
· 
        mailto:vicechair@mcleansoccer.org" 
vicechair@mcleansoccer.org
.

· Roll Out the Joy

· For the past six months MYS has been participating in the Roll Out the Joy program.  This program collects soccer balls that are then distributed by the military stationed in war-torn areas to bring a little "joy" to the children of the area.  Clean out your closets and garage and donate your used and outgrown soccer balls and donate them to this worthy cause

· Physicians for Peace

· Collecting soccer cleats for  U-8 to U-18 for the African country of Eritrea. There are over 2,000 boys playing soccer there barefoot or in sandals. The fields the young players are on are all rock and dirt.  (This is supported by a group of physicians who provide short term medical relief and teaching in the capital city of Asmara 

Communications 

· Please remember that individual teams, managers, coaches and parents should NOT be contacting the leagues nor VYSA directly. 
· Please direct your questions to the appropriate MYS representative: 

· Game questions / league questions - Contact Club Reps
NCSL - Maureen Dalbec - 
· 
        mailto:mdalbec@gmail.com" \t "_blank" 
mdalbec@gmail.com
 
Club registration questions (i.e. registration through the MYS website, checking list of players registered with MYS) - Contact MYS Administrator - Eileen Hopkins - 
· 
        mailto:soccermcl@aol.com" \t "_blank" 
soccermcl@aol.com
 
· This is a good time to review the contact information listed for your team - - on the MYS website and on your league age group page.  The club and the league use this information on a regular basis to communicate important information. 

Miscellaneous 

Please remember that the county and health department have rules governing the sale of food at any field.  Please contact 
· 
        mailto:mysfields@att.net" \t "_blank" 
mysfields@att.net
 if you have any questions. 

· Help us keep our fields clean.  Please take a trash bag to your games and practices, and ask players to pick up trash and recycling.  Let's leave the fields better than we found them, even when we are the "away" team. 

Spring 2008 – Pre-Season News (3/11/08)
Timely information for Team Managers - events, issues and questions

Calendar- Upcoming Dates and Deadlines
· March 14:  State Cup Applications due - U12-14 - 4 pm - vysa.com 

· March 15:  PDA College Showcase Deadline - U15-19 Girls - pdasoccer.org 

· March 17:  Potomac Memorial Day Tournament - potomacsoccer.org 

· March 21:  MYS scholarship applications due 

· Week of March 31:  Regular Season Practices Begin 

· April 1:  Columbia Invitational Tournament - elitetournaments.com 

· April 1:  MSSL Tournament - socceragency.net 

· April 3:  Player Release deadline (for players wanting to transfer) 

· April 5:  NCSL / WAGS games begin 

· April 10:  State Cup Roster Freeze 

· Early May:  submit tryout field requests to fields@mcleansoccer.org 

 IMPORTANT State Cup Information
· If your team is applying for VYSA State Cup this season, you must submit an approved State Cup roster with your application (due this Friday!).  You may make changes to this roster before the 'freeze date', but a valid, approved State Cup must be sent with your application.  Please email mcleanfc@att.net for paperwork needed.  

Issues, questions, concerns?

 

Got a question?  Need help?  Here are some resources that MYS provides to help all our hard-working managers.

· MYS Club Registration Questions - Eileen Hopkins - soccermcl@aol.com 

· VYSA Registration Questions - (that crazy roster stuff, adding and releasing players) - Melissa Riemer - NCSL / WAGS Registrar - mcleanfc@att.net 

· League questions - games, rules 

· NCSL - Maureen Dalbec - Club Rep - mdalbec@gmail.com 

· WAGS - Joe Hollenberg - Club Rep - joehollenberg@msn.com 

· ODSL - Frances Wilson - Club Rep - fqwilson@cox.net 

· NEWS!!  Wanna brag about your team - email traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org to add to the "News" section of the MPS website (McLeanPremierSoccer.com) 

Just a suggestion 

Some helpful tips from your peers

·  Weekly communications:  email was invented just for soccer managers!  Train your teams to check their emails regularly.  Send a weekly email summarizing the team's events, including directions, notes, and administrative reminders.   Keep it short, simple and packed with info

· Do you have some tips and helpful hints?  Please email them to traveladmin@mcleansoccer.org to share them with other managers in the next newsletter! 
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